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Dear Brethren, 
 
Here is a translated report from Missionary Jorge Varela in Costa Rica. 
 
Bro. Carl 
Luke 19:10 
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I IGLESIA BAUTISTA FUNDAMENTAL 

DE ZARCERO MISIONES FORTUNA-Z 

TRECE, ESPARZA-ESPARZOL  

 

Dear Brethren in Christ, 

Greetings on these special dates where the true 

meaning of the celebration is the birth of our Lord Jesus Christ in our hearts and in the hearts 

of all of you. 

My God has allowed me to continue and has taken care of my health during this year of 2024.  

I ask my Lord to continue strengthening me to carry out his will and preach his word until his 

return.  I express my continued gratitude for all the help you give me both in your offerings and 

in your prayers, since through them it is possible for us to continue day by day with the work 

that God has entrusted to me to do here in this beautiful town of Zarcero.  and also in our works 

in Z Trece and Esparzol.  We have been working for 24 years in the ministry, and we trust God 

that the year 2025 will be no different, praying for spiritual growth, and also that new souls will 

be added to the family of God. 

Work in La Fortuna, Zeta Trece: 

In 2024, we worked hard in La Fortuna, with children and young people in Bible study classes 

and door-to-door evangelization.  We ask for your prayers that God continues to bless us 

greatly in this community.  We appreciate your prayers for this work and its growth, and we 

ask that you pray and keep in mind Wilson, who is the president of the Development 

Association of this community, since he has helped us in providing a suitable place here to 

serve the people who come to hear the word of God.  He has been a blessing in our path, and 

we pray that the Lord keeps him there, in hopes that soon he and his family will obtain 

salvation. 

Work in Esparza 

The work in Esparzol has been constant throughout 2024. On the Saturdays that we attend, a 

small sermon is held with the adults who bring the boys and girls to the Bible class. This 

community is very problematic since there are many criminals and drug traffickers, but God 

has protected us and has opened this door so that the gospel can be sown, and these people, 

through the gospel, can see their lives changed and those of their loved ones as well. 

Brethren, I put it upon your hearts to pray for the group that works hard both in Zarcero and 

in our missions. They have been faithful in their efforts to not only take the word of God, but 

also those materials and monetary help that the people of the missions sometimes need. God 

gave us the great blessing of having sponsors for the end-of-year parties for all the boys and 

girls with whom we work. We were able to bring them the end-of-year lesson, a small gift, in 

addition to a delicious meal. 



God blessed us with the conversion of 15 children and young people in La Fortuna, and 13 also 

in Esparza. Pray that they can entrust themselves to God in 2025 and continue on their paths 

to Christian growth.  Do not forget that you are an important part of this missionary work, and 

that the Lord wants you to continue being so. 

I ask you to continue with my ministry, my family, and my health in your prayers, just as I have 

you in mine. May the Lord bless you greatly. Amen. 

Pastor Jorge Varela 

Proverbs 10:22. 

Tels: Pastor 8818-8152/Juanita 8583-8772/ Esteban 8417-9714/ Dafne 8656-6059 
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